RE: Farm Management Deposits

Dear Tom

In response to the opportunity to provide a submission, please find the following submission re rainfall conditions for early withdrawal of FMD’s:

It is noted that previous exceptional circumstances criteria not only included the severity of the past event but also acknowledged the necessity for a reasonable recovery period.  It is therefore submitted that the BOM rainfall deficiency analyser as the measure of eligibility for early withdrawal of Farm Management Deposits is inadequate as it fails to recognise the lag time in recovery following a drought event.

As an example (based on a real life situation), a cereal grower places money in a FMD in May 2015 as crops have been established and prospects for a harvest look favourable.  The spring of 2015 however is dry and crop yield is severely reduced – the full extent of which is not known until harvest.  A heavy rainfall event occurs in early November, too late to improve the yield prospects, however downgrades the quality of the standing crop.  Harvest at the end of November reveals low yield and low quality and therefore reduced commodity price.

In January 2016 the grower checks eligibility for early withdrawal of the FMD however is ineligible due to the rainfall over the previous 6 months and unable to access those funds for 2016 sowing.  The very purpose of the scheme has been thwarted by the inability of the rainfall deficiency analyser to recognise the impact of the timing of rainfall events and the need for a recovery period.

I trust that this brief submission including a real life example assists with the review of the program.  Please contact me for further information or clarification on any of the issues I have raised in this correspondence.

Regards
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Jeff Caldbeck 

Chief Executive Officer

Rural Financial Counselling Service NSW – Central West Inc.

